

WEST BANK CAMPUS STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION

2600 General Meyer Avenue New Orleans, Louisiana 70114-3095 (504) 361-6433 FAX (504) 361-6411 www.dcc.edu

Date: February 14, 2003

To: Cynthia Kenney

Dean of Student Affairs

From: Christopher P. Buckel

Director of Student Life\

Re: Fees Referendum for New Student Life Center

This memo is to inform you that the S.G.A. Senate unanimously approved a motion calling for a Fee Referendum during the spring 2003 election. The increased fees of \$40.00 per semester (fall, spring and summer) will be dedicated to the planning, building, staffing, equipping and operation of a Student Life Center. Please make arrangements to have the fees referendum submitted before February 17, 2003 to the Board for approval during the March 12, 2003 meeting. Please refer to the attached statements outlining the referendum that can be utilized for Board approval. Thank you!

SGA Minutes for Senate Meeting February 14, 2003

Absent

Melissa Jones

Present

Fanny Jackson

Jamie Caldera

Reveca Alaniz

AJ Green

Brian Brooks

Carly Creason

Amber Minor

Chris Buckel

Arlene Steadman

Robert Cook

Consuela Harrison-Riley

Meeting called to order by Nancy Arceneaux @ 12:50PM

Previous minutes with revisions motioned for approval by Reveca Alaniz seconded by A.J. Green.

Treasurer's Report

- Setting up budget meeting with Chris.
- Been helping with Black History Month.
- Working on bids for purchase of tents.
- Working on program to connect digital camera to computer.

Secretary's Report

- Working on Hornets game w/Amber.
- No action sheet turned in.

Vice-President's Report

- Requisition for Criminal Justice Club t-shirts turned in.
- Waiting on appointment to view compressed video room.
- Black History Month movies and popcorn a success so far.
- Best Buy certificates done by Carly and will be disembused on Monday.
 Lakeside certificates done. Oakwood won't take a check.
- Working on Sam's account.
- Loyola Conference is tomorrow. Everyone wear a shirt.
- · Working on advisor's social.

President's Report

- Specifications for STEP proposal done for typewriter and CD-RW. Copy machines probably will not be done until fall semester.
- Working on development of Alumni Association.

Advisor's Report

- Happy Valentine's Day.
- Working on getting tents donated for functions.
- Student Life Center gaining momentum.
- Leadership Conference meeting @7:45AM.

Special Committee Report

Planning Committee

- Carly in charge of Hornets project. All tickets must be given to students.
- A.J will be taking over multicultural event.
- Crawfish Boil not planned yet.

Valentine Event Evaluation

- Went OK, could have been organized better, lack of volunteer involvement, well received by faculty and staff.
- One complaint submitted, will not be refunded.

Black History Month Evaluation

• Tabled

Newspaper

- Brian had info to hook up with City Park Campus paper and submit our stuff to them.
- A committee will be created; interested people can talk to Chris.

Evening Student Committee

• A.J. will be heading this committee.

Swearing in of New Senators

- Brian Brooks
- Jamie Caldera
- Arlene Steadman
- Consuelo Harrison-Riley
- The people were sworn in to office.

Old Business

None

New Business

- A.J. moves that the SGA place a \$40.00 Student Life Center fee on the ballot this Spring 2003 semester for vote. Seconded by Carly. For: 11 Against:0 Abstention: 0
- Amber moves that we elect Brian Brooks to be the chair of the Newspaper Committee. Seconded by Jamie. For: 10 Against:0 Abstentions: 2
- Amber moves that we elect A.J. Green to be the chair of Evening Program Committee. Seconded by Robert. For: 10 Against: 0 Abstentions: 2

Announcement

• Student Life Center needs the full support of the SGA and a committee needs to be established. Anyone interested can see Chris

Meeting adjourned by Nancy Arceneaux @1:40.





WEST BANK CAMPUS
Office of Student Life
2600 General Meyer Avenue
New Orleans, La. 70114-3095
(504) 361-6433 FAX (504) 361-6411
www.dcc.edu

Date: April 22, 2003

To: Cynthia Kenney

Dean of Student Affairs

From: Chris Buckel

Director of Student Life

Re: SGA Election results

I am privileged to send you this exciting news regarding the spring 2003 SGA Elections. Referendum #1 PASSED! It was a close vote, but we had an incredible amount of students participate in the election process. The students of the West Bank Campus have voted to build a Student Life Center by assessing a \$40 per semester (\$20 summer) fee effective fall 2003. Please see the attached copy of the official print out for your records. I am very eager to start working on this project in order to begin construction as soon as reasonably possible. Also, I wanted to inform you of the new 2003-2004 SGA officers: Elaine Ramsey – President, Zenobia Bottley – Vice President, Stephanie Zar – Secretary, and Sonyia Riley – Treasurer.

Delgado Community College – West Bank Campus Student Life Center

Fees Referendum

The referendum will be held in conjunction with the SGA elections elections in April 2003.

Referendum

A Student Life Center fee of \$40.00 per semester each fall semester, spring semester and \$20 for the summer session will be assessed and collected from all students effective with the fall 2003 semester for the following purposes:

Student Life Center: \$40.00 each fall semester, spring semester and \$20 for the summer session of will be utilized for the planning, building, staffing, equipping and operation of a Student Life Center to be administered by the Office of Student Life. Delgado students, faculty and staff with a valid student identification card will enjoy access to this facility.

Ballot

To assess a \$40.00 per semester (\$20 summer only) Student Life Center fee to plan, construct, staff, equip, and operate a Student Life Center for students of Delgado Community College West Bank Campus.